

The Spear's Catch American America

Brazil Address

Rua Lisboa 455 Gravatai, RS 94090-710 Brazil, South America

Magic Jack: 207-385-8679

BMFP Address

P.O Box 37043 Jacksonville, FL 32236



Thanksgiving with Dianna's Family



Dear Praying Friends,

We are so thankful that God has allowed us to be a part of His ministry here in Brazil. In November, Brazil, unfortunately, had an election that was fraudulent. Lula, a previous president and criminal, was elected president. The people took to the streets in protest. Truckers blocked roads and airports. They even stormed the capital building in Brasilia to no avail. Lula took office. What does that mean for us? We do not know. We do know that whatever he does do, we will do our best to stay in our place. The Lord is in complete control of the situation, just as he is in the States now with Biden.

We had the opportunity to go back the the States to renew our drivers license. We did take the advantage to see our first grandson in North Carolina. We also had the opportunity to see Dianna's family as well as mine. We left at the end of October and was planning to return at the end of November, but we both come down sick with covid the very weekend that we planned to leave. We ended up staying for three more weeks to make sure our covid tests would come up negative to fly back to Brazil. We were sad to leave everyone, but at the same time it was so good to be home and back with our church family.

Right now we are in the full summer months. Things slow down here because of people vacationing. Gravatai feels like a ghost town at the moment. We take advantage of the slow time to prepare for our VBS. We chose to have it during Carnival week which is the week before kids go back to school. Please pray with us as we try to win these children to the Lord. It also will be our spring board into Kings kids. Last year we had ten kiddos that wanted to participate but their parents put them into Catechism classes. Pray that the Lord give us a harvest.

When school begins, I will be involved with he wrestling ministry in the schools. What a great way to get the gospel into the schools. Please pray for many opportunities as the school year progresses. We have about 40 students that participated last year. Our goal is to have them participate in the competitions on Saturdays. In order to participate in the competitions on Saturday, they must bring one parent. We then have the opportunity to reach the parents too. It is so exciting.

We are so thankful to you all for your faithful support. Please keep these things in you thoughts and prayers.

- * Pray for continued protection and health.
- * We need wisdom for decisions that need to be made.
- * Pray for our people in Brazil.
- *Pray for Marta e Joao to accept Christ.
- * Pray for Katie to return to Him.
- *Max and Karen salvation and Bible study.
- * Moises and Family Salvation
- *Church building projects....Funds
- *Open new doors

God Bless,

Dwayne and Dianna Spear Missionaries in Brazil